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 REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER 

 

04/10/24 ONLINE SESSION:-   

On 4th October, our DFT management organized an online session 

for the KG coordinators. The session primarily focused on learning 

outcomes, the importance of early childhood education, handwriting 

improvement, curriculum structure, and fostering effective interaction 

between children and teachers. The Academic Coordinator, Mr. Vijimon 

Iyyapan, emphasized incorporating LSRW (Listening, Speaking, Reading, 

Writing) skills for KG students and encouraged teachers to aim for high-

quality learning outcomes. He also requested coordinators to begin 

planning activities for the 2025–26 academic year, with a curriculum 

distribution of 60% assessment-based and 40% activity-based learning.He 

also insisted us to follow the SWOT analysis for each individual child. 

 

07/10/24 SAFETY DAY:-           

On 7th October, our Principal conducted a safety check of the 

school for Safety Day. She inspected all vehicles, fire safety equipment, 

classrooms, labs, the garden, and restrooms. This was done to ensure a 

safe and secure environment for everyone in the school. 

 

 

          
              

                



 

07/10/24 STAFF MEETING:-    

On 7th October, we had a staff meeting with our Rev. Fr. 

Administrator and principal to discuss topics such as fee collection, 

Annual Day, a one-day picnic and tour for higher classes, parents' 

meeting, online coordinators' meeting, and teacher sessions by grade level. 

Fr. Administrator instructed teachers to remind parents to pay the fees 

during the upcoming parents' meeting. He also mentioned the one-day 

picnic and asked the teachers to discuss possible locations for the picnic 

and tour. The Principal informed staff that online meetings would be 

conducted for the coordinators according to each grade level. 

 

 08/10/23 REVIEW MEETING WITH 10TH AND 12TH  STAFF:-          

Our Principal conducted quarterly examination review meeting 

with the teachers handling 10th and 12th grade subjects. The meeting 

focused on evaluating student performance, discussing areas for 

improvement, and planning strategies to enhance learning outcomes for 

the upcoming term. 

 

           
   

 

TOPPERS AND BLOOMERS MEETING :- 

On 9th,16th and 24th our principal conducted a Toppers' and 

Bloomers meeting for Grade 10 and 12 students. The session aimed at 

recognizing the high achievers and offering additional support to those 

needing improvement. Teachers provided personalized feedback and 

guidance to help all students perform better in the upcoming exams. 

 



    

                       
 

10/10/24 STAFF MEETING FOR THE PRIMARY AND HIGH 

SCHOOL STAFF:-  Coordinators summarized the key discussions 

from the DFT Academic Coordinator's meeting conducted for primary 

and high school coordinators. They highlighted important action plans, 

academic strategies, and any updates related to curriculum and student 

progress, ensuring all team members were informed and aligned. 

 

          



      
 

 

10/10/24:AYUDHA POOJA BLESSINGS:-                              

On the 10th of October, our school celebrated Ayudha Pooja. Rev. 

Fr. Lourdusamy MMI, the Administrator, and Rev. Fr. Lucas MMI led 

the prayer and blessed all the vehicles, classrooms, office, registers, and 

keys. 

 

 
 

 

12/10/24 VIJAYDHASAMI ADMISSION :-                          

On 12th October, we held Vijayadashami admissions for the 

kindergarten children. The KG teachers welcomed the children with 

chocolates and sweets. They conducted the Vidyarambam ceremony, 

guiding each child to write the Tamil letter 'அ' in the paddy. Rev. Fr. 

Administrator and our Principal blessed and wished the new children. 



  

  

 

 

14/10/24 PARENTS TEACHERS MEETING :                                

On 14th October, in the presence of our principal a parent-teacher 

meeting was held for Grade 10 and 12 students to discuss their 

performance in the Quarterly Exams. The meeting aimed to update 

parents on their child’s progress, address any concerns, and provide 

guidance for improvement. Teachers shared detailed feedback on each 

student’s strengths and areas needing attention, emphasizing the 

importance of consistent preparation for the upcoming board exams. 

Parents were encouraged to support their children’s academic efforts at 

home. The meeting concluded with an interactive session, allowing 

parents to ask questions and discuss strategies to help students excel in 

their studies. 

 



 

            

 

 

 

15/10/2024 AUDIO ASSESSMENT:- 

On 15th of October our students from Grade 6 to Grade 8 had their 

Audio assessment programme to enhance the students to increase their 

listening level. The primary goal of this assessment was to evaluate the 

students' ability to understand, interpret, and respond to spoken 

information. This evaluation measured their comprehension skills, 

attention to detail, and ability to process auditory information effectively. 

 

 



 

 

 

17/10/24 - COMPETITION:  

On account of Dr. Abdul Kalam's birth anniversary, our school 

conducted a drawing and coloring competition for students from KG to 

Grade 8. Students were given different topics according to their grade 

level, and teachers instructed them to draw and color pictures based on 

their assigned topics. The students participated enthusiastically in the 

competition.  

 
 

 
 

18/10/24 – FIELD TRIP AND GUIDANCE PROGRAMME:                               

 Our students from Grades 6 to 12 attended a science session at 

Christ The King Engineering College. During the visit, they toured the 

lab facilities, observed various machines, and received explanations from 

the college staff about each machine's functions and applications. This 

hands-on experience helped students gain practical insights into 

engineering concepts and enhanced their understanding of scientific 

principles in real-world contexts. 



  

      
 

19/10/24 OPEN DAY:             

On 19th October, our school held an Open Day for parents of 

students from KG to Grade 9, as well as Grade 11, to review their 

children's marks for the 1st Terminal Examination. This event provided 

an opportunity for parents to meet with teachers, discuss their child’s 

academic progress, and address any concerns. The session aimed to 

strengthen communication between parents and teachers, fostering a 

collaborative approach to support each student’s learning and growth. 

 



  

 

 

 

19/10/24 STAFF MEETING:-  

On 19th October, we held a staff meeting with our Rev. Fr. 

Administrator and Principal to discuss feedback from parents received on 

Open Day. Rev. Fr. Administrator assigned in-charge teachers for the 2nd 

term and reviewed the status of fee collection for each class. He 

emphasized the importance of maintaining classroom cleanliness and 

instructed teachers to remind students accordingly. Additionally, plans for 

the upcoming Annual Day program were discussed. 

 

24/10/24 LISTENING ASSESSMENT PROGRAM FOR GRADES 1 

TO 8:- 

 

On 24th October, a listening assessment program was conducted 

for students from Grades 1 to 8, designed to enhance listening skills and 

encourage better auditory comprehension. Listening is a fundamental 

skill, and this assessment aimed to provide students with the opportunity 

to practice and improve their listening abilities, which are critical for 

academic success and effective communication.During the assessment, 

students were presented with various audio recordings, ranging from 

simple instructions to short stories and informational content, adjusted 

according to grade levels. Each recording required them to listen 



attentively and then answer questions or complete tasks based on what 

they heard. 

 

 

 

 

 

24/10/24 KUMITE IN ECA:    

On 24th October, our students participated in a kumite session as 

part of their extracurricular activities. Kumite, a form of sparring in 

martial arts, helped students practice discipline, focus, and self-control 

while learning essential self-defense techniques. Under the guidance of 

trained instructors, students demonstrated their skills, showing both 

respect and enthusiasm for the sport. This activity not only enhanced their 

physical abilities but also fostered confidence and teamwork.  



                     
 

 

 

24/10/24: KARATE COMPETITION:-                   

Our karate students proudly represented the school at both state-

level and all-India level karate competitions. They showcased remarkable, 

skill and dedication, bringing home medals, certificates, and trophies. 

Their achievements are a testament to their hard work and the excellent 

training they received, making the school proud and inspiring their peers. 

 
 

24/10/24 SESSION ON FOOD AND NUTRITION:-                        

On 24th October, Mr. Madhan, a Physical Education Trainee from 

Ramakrishna Vidyalayam, conducted a seminar on "Food and Nutrition" 

for students of Grades VI to IX. The session provided valuable insights 

into the importance of balanced diets, essential nutrients, and healthy 

eating habits, helping students understand how nutrition impacts their 

overall health and physical performance. 



    
 

                     
 

 

 

 

25/10/24 ONLINE MEETING:-                             

Our Grade 10 to Grade 12 teachers attended an online meeting 

organized by our DFT management to analyze student results. The 

session focused on reviewing academic performance, identifying areas 

for improvement, and discussing strategies to support student progress in 

the upcoming terms. This meeting provided valuable insights to help 

teachers tailor their approach for better outcomes. 

 

                       



 

 

28/10/2024 DIWALI AWARENESS PROGRAMME 

 

On 28th October, the grade 9 students, guided by Mrs. B. Felisa,  

presented an assembly on Diwali awareness. They prepared charts, 

models, and placards to promote safe practices for celebrating Diwali and 

bursting crackers responsibly. 

 

   
 

   

 

 

 

CANVASSING:- 

 

From 01/10/24 our teachers divided in to three groups and 

embarked on a canvassing effort to promote admissions and engage with 

prospective students and parents. The Vijayadasamy canvassing 

continued from 01/10/24 to 08/10/24. They emphasized the school’s 

commitment to academic excellence, student well-being and holistic 



development.Our teachers made enquiries and confirmed some 

admissions by giving the applications.They visited various areas in and 

around the school. 

                        

 
 

ACTIVITIES 

 

10/10/24 HEALTHY FOOD ACTIVITY BY GRADE - 4:-  

Our grade 4 students participated in an activity on healthy food 

with the guidance of their science teacher, Mrs. D. Gracy Rose Mary. The 

children eagerly took part, bringing various fruits and vegetables to 

prepare salads. The salads were then tasted by our Rev. Fr. Administrator 

and our respected Principal, who also encouraged the students. 

 

 



                         
 

10/10/24 EXPANSION OF GASES ACTIVITY BY GRADE - 7:-                        

Our Grade 7 students participated in an activity on the expansion of 

gases, guided by their science teacher, Mrs. P.S. Saranya. The students 

were encouraged to take part in the activity with curiosity. They brought 

candles and balloons as materials for the experiment. Finally, the teacher 

explained the concept with examples and helped them understand it better. 

 

             
 

 

14/10/24 COMMUNITY HELPERS ACTIVITY:           

Our UKG students participated in an activity on the theme "Our 

Helpers." The children dressed up as various community helpers, such as 

doctors, firefighters, teachers, and police officers, and enacted their roles 

with enthusiasm. This activity helped them understand the importance of 

these professions and the role they play in our daily lives. 



 

 
 

 

 

15/10/24 GLOBAL HANDWASHING DAY ACTIVITY:                             

 Our LKG, UKG, and Grade 2 students participated in an activity 

for Global Handwashing Day. Teachers guided the children through the 

seven steps of proper handwashing, demonstrating each step to ensure 

they understood the correct technique. This activity emphasized the 

importance of good hygiene and helped students learn effective 

handwashing habits through hands-on practice. 

 



                        
 

16/10/24 - SAUCER CONE ACTIVITY - GRADE 9:-         

Our Grade 9 students participated in an engaging activity using 

saucer cones. The activity was designed to improve their coordination, 

focus, and teamwork skills. Under the guidanc, e of their teacher, students 

arranged and used the cones in various exercises, such as obstacle courses 

and relay games, which required them to work together and follow 

instructions carefully. This hands-on activity not only enhanced their 

physical agility but also fostered a collaborative spirit among the students. 

 

 

                        
 

16/10/24 - WORLD FOOD DAY ACTIVITY - GRADE 5:-  

Our Grade 5 students participated in an activity based on the theme 

of World Food Day. The children brought various types of healthy foods, 

such as fresh fruits and vegetables, to enjoy in the afternoon. They also 

created charts to illustrate healthy food habits and emphasized the theme, 

"Right to Food for a Better Life and a Better Future." This activity helped 

raise awareness about the importance of nutritious food and food security. 

 



 

                 
 

 

17/10/24 - CHEMICAL EFFECT OF CURRENT SCIENCE 

ACTIVITY - GRADE 9:- 

Our Grade 9 students participated in an activity exploring the 

chemical effects of electric current. During the session, they conducted 

simple experiments to observe how electric current can cause chemical 

reactions, such as the decomposition of water and changes in metal 

objects when electricity is passed through a solution. This hands-on 

activity helped students understand concepts like electrolysis and the 

practical applications of electric currents in everyday life. 

 

 



 

18/10/24 STICKING THE BALLS ACTIVITY:                

Our LKG students participated in a Fine Motor Skills activity 

called "Sticking the Balls." The children enthusiastically took part, 

sticking colorful balls onto a board with guidance from their teacher. This 

activity helped develop their hand-eye coordination, fine motor skills, and 

creativity in a fun and engaging way. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

25/10/24 KG ONE DAY  PICNIC:                                 

 On the 25th, our management arranged a one-day trip for the KG 

children. Rev. Fr. Administrator, along with the KG teachers, P.E.T. 

trainers, and nannies, accompanied the children to Bhavani Sagar Dam. 

The children enjoyed playing, eating snacks, and engaging in various 

activities throughout the day. 



  

28/10/24 ORIENTATION PROGRAMME:                      

On 28th October, students from Grade 9 to 12 participated in an 

orientation programme led by Rev. Fr. Administrator, which was focused 

on enhancing student discipline and promoting academic improvements. 

Principal and the class teachers of grade 9 to 12 participated in the 

programme. Father explained about life and how to lead a disciplined life. 

He gave many examples related to hard work and perseverance. The 

session was motivational and students learnt a lot from this programme. 

 

   
 

29/10/24 SCIENCE EXPO IN UIT COLLEGE:                       

On 29th October, students from Grades 6, 7, and 8 participated in a 

science expo titled Veetuku Oru Vingnani at the United Institute of 

Technology. Our students prepared various science models that 

showcased their creativity and understanding of scientific concepts. They 

presented these models effectively, demonstrating innovation and 



enthusiasm in sharing their knowledge. The event provided them with a 

valuable platform to explore scientific ideas and engage with peers from 

other schools. 

    

    
 

 

29/10/24 -EDUCATIONAL TRIP  FOR PRIMARY STUDENTS:          

  On 29th October, an educational trip was organized by our 

management for students from Grades 1 to 5 to the Gass Forest Museum 

at Forest College and the Regional Science Centre in CODISSIA. Rev. 

Fr. Administrator, along with primary teachers, PET trainers, and 

nannies, accompanied the students. At the museum, they learned about 

animal cells, elephant skulls, and various butterfly species. The students 

also visited the planetarium and enjoyed engaging 3D shows, making it a 

day filled with excitement, learning, and joy. 



  

  

29/10/24 KG DIWALI CELEBRATION: 

On 29th October our KG students celebrated Diwali in a simple manner. 

The children of LKG and UKG did colouring and they sang Diwali song 

and danced for a Diwali song.the principal came and visited the class and 

wished the students. 

                 

THANKYOU 

 

 



 

 

 

 


